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On Friday, 17 December 2021 the Board of Management met out-of-session and: 
 

 Noted the reviews and reflected on the past twelve months of decisions; 
 Note the update on the Service Delivery Program and the Service Delivery Model Future 

Rollout Strategy; 
 Noted the update on the ongoing COVID-19 response; 
 Noted the Frontline and Digital Division Cyber Security update; 
 Noted the Working for Queensland Results and Priorities; 
 Endorsed the Strategic Workforce Plan 2021-22; 
 Noted the changes to the organisational structure of the QPS as cited in QPS Executive 

Direction 132; 
 Noted the Commissioner’s Report; 
 Noted the Quarterly Performance Report for July to September 2021; 
 Noted the CIO ICT Report; 
 Noted the Audit, Risk and Compliance Committee Risk Report; 
 Noted the QPS Finance Performance Report as at 30 November 2021; 
 Endorsed the Domestic and Family Violence Strategy 2021-2023; 
 Noted the out of session approval of the publication of Issue 2 of the Strategic Governance 

Manual; and 
 Noted the minutes for the Executive Leadership Team and Committee meetings since the last 

Board of Management meeting. 
 
 

The next Board meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, 22 February 2022. 


